- JUNE MEETING The meeting on the 12th was held at Cathy Mowrick's and Camille Atwood's in Norfolk. There were 18 members, over 22 people, and 5 T's (all TD's) present. With the summer here our meetings are getting larger and more of the T's are coming, too: The following topics were discussed.
- Harpers Ferry MINI-GOF Five T's started, four made it, and all had an enjoyable (but wet!) weekend. Those attending were Mike Ash (TD-almost), Camille Atwood, Al Call (TF). Rafael DeEcheandia (TD), Cathy Dowrick, Hank Giffin (TD). John Newman, and Roy Wiley (TD). There were several really beautiful cars present from the Chesapeake Chapter and the entire mid Atlantic region. A flea market for used or unneeded parts was held and Mike Ash was seen filling his pockets with goodiesfor his TF! Many of us felt Roy's TD was in the running, but cars from other clubs went home with the pewter deservedly so. The Chesapeake Chapter has suggested our Chapter join with them next year for a MINI-GOF in Williamsburg. A date will have to be worked out within the next few months and other details, and this topic will probably be a major topic of discussion at our July meeting.
- HALLYE DASH PLAQUES were distributed. If you didn't get your plaque contact Bob Wayne.
- T SHIRTS Tidewater MG 'T' T shirts were brought to the meeting by Bob Wayne. Four dozen were brought and there are a few remaining at \$2.50 each in medium and large sizes in assorted colors.
- A SLIDE SHOW was shown by Mike Ash and Camille Atwood of the Harpers Ferry GOF.
- JIM FOUTS has left the area and Dave Barrows said good bye for him. His new address is: 930 Juniper Drive, Crestview Addition, Seymour, Indiana 47274.
- COMING EVENTS July 10 meeting at Bob Pellerins
 July 21 drive out to Surry for lunch
 August 7 meeting at Bill Lassen's
 August 11 cook out at O.D. Dawson's
 September 4 meeting at Roy Wiley's
 December ?? meeting/Christmas Party at Dave Barrow's
- DUES TIME Our annual dues are due this month. For those just joining or who did not get a badge, they are \$6.00. For those who paid for one or more badges they are \$3.00. Mail dues to Jack Manherz as soon as possible on the form provided. You can pick up your reciept at the next meeting or it will be sent in the mail. We need about \$60.00 to pay for our new order of badges. (If you received a badge as part of your membership last year, dues are \$6.00.)

- PERFORMANCE TESTS the tests discussed in the SACRID OCTAGON a few months ago was discussed by the membership. Nothing firm was decided concerning whether or not and how to set up this event. The test is a basic run to establish a data bank on 'T' performance. It is not a race or a competition event. This will probably be discussed at the July meeting.
- SURRY HOUST On July 21 at 11:00 we will meet at Norfolk General Hospital and drive out to Surry House in Surry for lunch. It is approximately a 40 mile drive through picturesque countryside. We will have lunch at about 1:00, and return at our leisure or at about 3:00 by caravan. For those who live on the peninsula a meeting place near route 17 and route 258 (James River Bridge) can be set up. All who are interested please call Camille Atwood to insure we make reservations in time. A map will be included in our next mailing to show where we will depart from.

PROSPICTIVE MEMBERS Leonard "Butch" Ballback
4512 Wake Forrest Rd.
Portsmouth, Va. 23703
484-8685 TD

Carroll Davis
109 Beauregard Ave
Highland Springs, Va.23075
737-1446 TD/TF

Jesse Roberts 17 Cove Rd. Seaford, Va. 23696 (Res)898-5472 TD/Volvo (bus)868-9015

D. Doughty TD

Doug Barnett 11737 Jefferson Ave, Apt 17A Newport News, Va. 23606

W.E. Grumiaux 540 Saddlehorn Dr. North Landing Farms Chesapeake, Va.23322 627-5571 52RHD TD

E. Richard Cerutti 504 Edwin Dr. Va. Beach. Va. 23462 (Res)499-4322 53TD (Bus)486-2155

ADDRESS CHANGE - John Barger 9403 Warwick Ave Norfolk, Va. 23503

T REGISTER NUMBERS - Congratulations to the following new New England MG 'T' Register members.

Page Herbert - 4009

Bob Wayne - 4086